Cherokee Nation Businesses is requesting bids for four tornado shelters to be located at 10838 E Marshall St North, Tulsa, OK: 

1) 160 person shelter – MUST BE INSTALLED ASAP

2) 80 person shelter

3) 50 person shelter

4) 25 person shelter

Owner will provide exact location on property during pre-bid tour.

Shelters will be located indoors.

Shelters must be FEMA, ICC-500, NSSA compliant to the latest publications of these standards.
Shelter design must have current F-5 impact verification from the Texas Tech University National Wind Institute, for the model provided for installation (documentation required).

Shelters must be ADA accessible.

Doors must have the ability to disengage the outer door handle from inside of the shelter.

Shelters must be 6’8” or taller interior.
Fold-up bench seating provided

Installation of first large shelter must be completed by 4/18/19.  Total completion by 5/1/19.
All shelters shall be provided with battery operated LED lighting complying with the shelter guidelines above.

Special Instructions:

Contractor will need to submit shelter plans to City of Tulsa Fire Marshal’s Office for approval.

In addition, there may be certain restricted work times for remaining shelters. 

